
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS 

MINUTES OF PERRY TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES 

MEETING 
 HELD  OCTOBER 18, 2016 
  
PERRY TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES MET IN SPECIAL SESSION FOR PURPOSE OF LIGHTING DISTRICT PETITION 

FOR GLENN AVE., CALLED TO ORDER AT 7:000 BY CHAIRPERSON  KEVIN COX.  NORM CAPPS AND GREG 

KESSEN WAS PRESENT.   ROLLCALL BY FISCAL OFFICER.  THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE FOLLOWED.   

PURPOSE OF THIS MEETING IS FOR HEARING OF PUBLIC FOR GLENN AVE LIGHTING DISTRICT PETITION. 
 
ALL LIGHTS ON EAST SIDE OF GLENN AVE.  IT’S PROPOSED TO HAVE SIX LIGHTS PUT ON EXISTING 
LIGHTING POLLS.  AEP SAID COST WOULD BE $3.75/POLL.  $3.75*6 POLLS FOR 12 MONTHS IS 
$270/YEAR.  APPROXIMATELY $5.40/LOT. 
 
GUESTS:  
GRACE WOOLLEY – HARD TO SEE TO TURN ON GLENN AVE.  ALSO HOPES LIGHTS WOULD DETOUR 
CRIMINAL.  
JERRY RIGEL – SAME AS GRACE.  DETOUR CRIME.  
JIM RIGEL – MORE LIGHTS YOU HAVE, LESS CRIME YOU HAVE.  CRIME HAS INCREASED.  ESPECIALLY 
HELPFUL FOR ELDERLY IN AREA. 
BARBARA POLING – SAYS NEIGHBORS ARE UNFRIENDLY AND DOESN’T KNOW ANYTHING ABOUT ISSUES 
WITH CRIME.  ASKED ABOUT HOW ASSESSMENT WOULD BE DONE.  BOARD INFORMED HER THAT THEY 
WOULD BE ASSESSED PER LOT ON GLENN AVE.  BARBARA EXPRESSED HER CONCERN THAT IT IS NOT FOR 
IT.  WON’T BENEFIT HER EMPTY LOTS. 
PETE TRUESDALE- WITH BARBARA POLING.  SAME FEELING AS BARB. 
 
TRUSTEES:   
DISCUSSION – PETITION BROUGHT TO US BY RESIDENTS OF GLENN AVE.   
WE HAVE ANOTHER TWO LIGHTING DISTRICTS IN THE TOWNSHIP.  WE HAVE HAD SUCCESSFULLY PUT IN 
OTHER TWO AREAS AND RESIDENTS HAVE EXPRESSED THEY WERE THANKFUL. 
 
NORM CAPPS MADE MOTION TO ADJOURN AT 7:18, SECOND BY GREG KESSEN, ROLLCALL. 


